ASCC Feb ’05 Club Meeting Minutes – 09March 05, @ Dooley’s

Meeting was called to order, with only 9 people attending.

Financial – No report tonight, as Brian wasn’t here this evening.

Rally – Our Club’s regional rally was a success.  There were 14 entries.  There was a Rallycross on the weekend.  Everyone had a good time.  It was gravel on the straights, with ice in the corners.  There were lots of cars into the snowbanks.  The next Navex Rally is 26Feb05, at Vantage VW in Truro.  The registration is at 2:30, with Car 0 @ 4:30 pm.  Registration closes at 4 pm.  There will be a novice briefing at 3:30.  

Race – Debbie has the Findlay Community Centre booked for the Friday night classroom session of our Race School.  There is a Race report in Checkpoint.  Walter is talking about getting his car ready to go racing.  

AMP annual meeting was recently held.  They have some money left over due to Subaru track rental.  Their plan is to save it until 2006, and start paving from 4 back to 3, or until the money runs out.

The Porsche Club wants to put on their own driving school at AMP. George Garner of the BMW Club is not happy because this will take away from his BMW school, and he also feels that we should be charging $500 for our lapping days, as he feels we don’t charge enough now.

There is a dire need for Marshalls at AMP.  We are trying to get some of the bike marshalls out to car events, and car mashalls out to bike events.    The idea has been brought up that if you come out and marshall at a Race weekend, they can get a significant discount at a lapping day.  ASCC is going to offer a race school to one of the regular Marshalls.

Solo – Art reported that we are looking at a Solo Workshop on the 24th.  The location is still to be determined.  Art has a proposed agenda to go into Checkpoint.  Jack and Jonathon Sadubin were at our executive meeting and have offered to pursue getting police support, and then depending on it, look at promotion.  

Umberto asked about our insurance policy.  It was determined that the policy runs to April 1st.  We have no new information about the policy renewal.

New Business – Tim Studdart, of Grassroots Motorsports has been spoken to, and they may be sending someone to Targa Newfoundland next year.  He is suggesting they spend some time here in Halifax, and get out to AMP.  We suggested making it part of the deal when their project M3 is purchased locally.  

There was a motion to adjourn at 8:45 pm by Art F. and seconded by Scott H.

Chris Ward

ASCC Secretary. 

